Holy Redeemer Parish Council May 15, 2016

Attendees: Father William, Char Wofford, , Alan Heft, Teri Payne, Humberto Nuno, Monica Lara, Nelly Martine

Absent: Dustin Shoptaw

Meeting called to order by Monica Lara with the Building prayer by all at 6 p.m.

The minutes were reviewed & accepted.

Announcements:

Cinco de Mayo grossed \$4294.50 (minus expenses) toward the building fund.

Fence will be repaired pending the construction of the entrance to the parking lot from Cherry St.

Foundation for the drives is \$6400.00 from the building fund.

Nathan Stilwell will do the prep and ground work for the drive.

The fence will be repaired once this is complete.

Old Business:

Flagstone around tree by parish center proved to be too costly, over \$4500.00. Repairing the sewer is more important.

Financial report clarification—2500.00 misc expense entry has been clarified as a temporary expense account. It contains 3 collections - Easter & Christmas flowers and cemetery care-taking. The accountant debited the revenue based on the expenses.

New Business:

Financial Report was reviewed and accepted.

Work on re-routing existing sanitary line under Parish Center by City will begin asap. Sam Stephens and Tom Cogan are overseeing the project starting tomorrow (5/15/16). The original clay sewer line laid in 1940 was replaced in 1996 with cast iron. It will now be upgraded to PVC.

New Directory for the parish is under consideration.

It was decided to forego using Life Touch Photography for the new directory and talk with Jodi Neumeier about the possibility of having her do the photographs. It was also discussed transferring the photographs to PDF and have the directories printed locally.

Building Committee has had all meetings postponed since February.

The next scheduled meeting is in June.

There is a grant from Extension Magazine which requires providing the following:

- An endorsement later from Bishop Taylor
- Financial reports
- Project budget
- Drawings and sketches of building plan
- Business plan
- Holy Redeemer history and pictures from the county extension office

Father led the closing prayer and the meeting was adjourned.